
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 27 May 2004 

11. NEW BUS STOP LOCATIONS 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking its approval for the creation of 18 new bus stops and the 

creation of 13 temporary bus stops, as a result of the Environment Canterbury Northwest and 
Southern bus service reviews and operational improvements for the St Albans route.  

 
 An amended schedule of the new bus stops and temporary bus stops was tabled at the meeting. 
 
 The Board resolved to approve the placement of the requested new bus stops and temporary bus 

stops, as set out in the amended schedule. 
 
 


